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Dear Parents,
Welcome back to school and to St. John’s Class (Year One). I hope you have all had a wonderful summer. If your child managed to keep a holiday diary or even has a photo or two to share, it would be lovely to see them, and thank you for all the wonderful postcards we have (and still are receiving).  The children are enjoying sharing them with the class. 
This letter aims to provide you with some general information about life in St. John’s class. In addition, it will outline the children’s learning in Year One and reiterate class routines. There will also be parent/teacher consultations on the 20th and 22nd October when you will have the opportunity to discuss your child’s individual progress.
Staffing

Mrs Jo Mooney is the teaching assistant. Mrs Sue Stansfield will teach the class on Wednesday afternoons and Friday mornings which is when I have my non-teaching time and Mrs Stansfield will also take the class on Thursday morning between 11 and 12pm for French and Music. During this time I will be working with small groups of children who need additional support. Miss Laura Stavanavich helps out in the class on Thursday afternoons. Parental support in the classroom is highly valued so if you can help out do please get in touch! Thank you.
Curriculum
Our topic this term is My Holidays. The observations and assessments made during last year have informed my planning for this term, which ensures that the objectives are tailored to meet the needs of individual children. Please refer to the curriculum map on the school web site for further information.
Literacy 

The children are heard read regularly in school but if you would like to change your child’s reading books more frequently you are welcome to come into the classroom after school in order to do so. As in Foundation Stage, we do hope that you will find about ten or fifteen minutes every day to read with your child as a little, regular practice at this stage makes a huge difference and time for hearing children read individually in school is limited. Please make a note of your child’s reading input at home by writing in the home/school diary in the book bag. This will tell us whether the books need changing during the guided read sessions. Your child will have one guided read session each week (where your child will be in a group of five to seven children of similar reading ability.) Each child in the group has a copy of the same book and they are taught the skills needed for reading. The children are encouraged to borrow class books from the general shelves located in the Reading Corner. These can be borrowed and returned at anytime. Our school library slot will continue to be on Fridays.
Spelling and handwriting are taught discretely on a daily basis are linked. Spellings are sent home to practise on Tuesdays and the children are tested on these the following Monday. All children will continue to practise their letter and number formation, focussing on starting point and direction of flow.
Mathematics

There will be a daily maths lesson, as well as mental and oral sessions. This term the focus is on numbers 1-20, addition, subtraction, money, 2D and 3D shapes, estimation, place value, looking at non-standard and standard units for measure.  These areas tend to be revisited each term in greater depth so that the children can revise and consolidate their learning.

Topic Work  

Weeks 1 – 4 ‘Holidays’
Cross curricular activities will include:
· speaking, writing, drawing and painting pictures about what they have done and places they have visited during the holidays using geographical language to describe their holiday destinations 
· learn the compass points North, South, East ,West in relation to where they have travelled to during the holidays

· Write an adventure story about their teddy getting lost on the beach

· the role play area will be a seaside shop using real money to buy items 
·  sharing poems about the seaside and the children will make up their own poems
·  comparing and contrasting Victorian seaside towns with those of present day
·  singing seaside songs and using the percussion instruments to make seaside compositions. 
Weeks 5 – 10 ‘Outer space’

Cross curricular activities will include:
· researching Neil Armstrong and the first lunar landing

· the Earth in space and other planets

· use of fiction and non-fiction books about outer space

· designing and make own rockets, moon buggies and aliens
· making up own stories about aliens and space travel

· role play area – space station

· writing invitations/thank you letters for alien space party

· preparing food to eat at party. (Buns and biscuits with a space theme).
· science investigation – ‘Which material is best to mend a hole in Q Pootle 5’s Space Rocket (Materials and their properties)
We are planning a trip during this term which will be topic related. More details to follow.
P.E.
P.E will take place on Wednesday afternoons mornings and Friday mornings. This term our focus is on Dance and Games. Please ensure that all items of clothing are named, including plimsolls if your children have them.
R.E.
This term we will be learning about The Creation, Harvest, Advent and the birth of Jesus. We will also be writing prayers thanking God for the world we live in.
Forest School
Forest School will, in due course, run on Wednesday mornings with the two groups alternating each week. Mrs Woolley and I will accompany the group to Forest School and Mrs Mooney will remain in school with the rest of the children.  However, we currently have no access to a minibus so Forest School is on hold until further notice.  As soon as we get a minibus up and running you will be informed.  When this happens your child will require a waterproof coat and trousers and a pair of wellington boots.
Homework

As well as hearing your child read regularly at home, there will be weekly spellings for your child to learn too. Some of these will be reinforcing the phonics and handwriting being taught at the time and some will be high frequency words which the children need to be able to recognise and spell. Spellings will be given out on Tuesdays and will be tested in class the following Monday. Each child will have a spelling book which should be kept in their book bag. A weekly maths activity will also be given out each Friday which will be a practical-based task linked to the work being taught that week in class. This we be collected in on Thursdays. Thank you for your support and encouragement in helping your children to complete these tasks.
Show and Tell

Show and Tell will take place on Friday mornings. Below is a timetable for Term 1. There will be a box in the classroom for the children to put their items in. It is always beneficial if the items brought in are linked to the topic but I do appreciate that this is not always possible. The purpose of these sessions is to develop speaking and listening skills, so when choosing what to bring in, please help your child to think about what they are going to say. News is just as valued as an object – we would like to avoid it becoming a competition to see who can bring in the most expensive, high tech toy! Collectables such as Football cards are not allowed in school. Thank you.
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Spencer Bear

We have an additional member of our class – Spencer Bear! He hates being left alone at weekends in school so he likes to take it in turns to accompany a child home each Friday. He has a diary in which the children are encouraged to write from his viewpoint. The children can draw pictures or stick in photos to accompany their writing. All the children will have the opportunity to take Spencer Bear home over the course of the year.
Daily routine
School begins at 8.50am. I will collect the children from the front playground and will lead them to their cloakroom. On wet days the children may come straight into the classroom from 8.40am onwards and settle on the carpet area with a book or a whiteboard and pens. 
The morning begins with handwriting practice during registration. In order to ease congestion around the School Office in the mornings, please send any letters or money in a clearly labelled envelope stating whether it is for my attention or for the office. These will be collected by Mrs Mooney in the line before the children enter school so please have them ready to hand in. If your child attends Breakfast Club please hand letters to the Supervisor. Thank you.
The children will attend a daily whole school assembly on Monday, Wednesday (hymn practice) and Friday mornings at 9.10 – 9.30am with a Key Stage One only assembly on Tuesdays. On Thursdays we have a class assembly which takes place in the classroom.

Morning break is at 10.30 am when the children go out to play either in the playground or on the school field. They need a coat every day, regardless of the weather in the mornings. Please ensure that all items of clothing are named so that they can be returned quickly and easily should they be misplaced. Mid morning snack is eaten before morning break. We subscribe to the government’s free fruit scheme so your child will just need to bring a drink of water in a named bottle.

School finishes at 3.00pm. The children will be dismissed from the Year One door in the back playground by a member of staff (usually myself) and handed to their parent/carer.
Library

Our library slot is on a Friday morning so please ensure that library books are in book bags on this day even if your child wishes to keep the book for another week as it still needs to be scanned. 
Parent helpers

If you are able to come into school on either a regular or on one off basis, we would be delighted to welcome you. All parent helpers are required to be CRB checked. Please let me know if you would like to help out in any way.
I do hope your child settles back into school quickly and easily and I look forward to working with you and your children.

Yours sincerely,
Mrs Sam Butler-McLees

